
State of Florida 

 
 

DATE: October 16, 2014 

TO: To All Parties and Interested Persons  

FROM: Danijela Janjic, Senior Attorney, Office of the General Counsel 

RE: Docket No. 130209-SU - Application for expansion of certificate (CIAC) (new 
wastewater line extension charge) by North Peninsula Utilities Corporation  

 
 

Please note that an informal meeting between Commission staff, North Peninsula Utilities 
Corporation (NPUC), County of Volusia, City of Ormond Beach, and interested persons to the 
above-captioned dockets has been schedule for the following time and place:  
 
  Monday, October 20, 2014, 10:00 a.m. 
  Gerald L. Gunter Building, Conference Room 262 
  Florida Public Service Commission 
  2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
  Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 
 
 The purpose of the meeting is to discuss issues in the pending application for expansion 
of certificate by North Peninsula Utilities Corporation. Attached please find a list of questions 
that will be discussed at the meeting. Attendance is not required; however, all interested persons 
are encouraged to attend. Interested persons may participate telephonically in this meeting by 
dialing 1-888-670-3525, Conference Code 3498283979 then #. If you have any questions about 
the meeting, please call either Clayton Lewis at (850) 413-6578 or Danijela Janjic at (850) 413-
6856.  
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Questions for NPUC 10/20 Conference Call  
 

1) It appears that NPUC is assuming 100 percent of the customers in the territory it would 
acquire, would that take service from the utility. Please explain the basis for this 
assumption. What other information supports the need for this extension?  
 

2) Mr. Hartman’s July 17, 2014 letter states “[t]he second request by the county was to 
provide the future flexibility for wholesale service at VCUD Pelican Dunes package plant 
such that the County could shut down and just operate wastewater collection system if the 
County felt that was in their interest . . . .” 
 

a. Is the County paying for the connection point and master meter for this 
flexibility? 

b. When will the County be making a determination if the arrangement is in their 
interest?  

c. Have there been any documents created that codify this arrangement? 
 

3) Who will pay for the new collection lines on the streets that may be acquired?  
 

4) If granted the territory extension, when will NPUC be able to handle service requests 
from all residential customers within Phase I.  

 
5) If granted the territory extension, how will NPUC handle requests for service received 

prior to Phases II and III being completed? 
 

6) Has the City, County and NPUC worked out a complete plan that illustrates all of the 
donated equipment (CIAC) that will need to be arranged to accomplish the presented 
plan? 
 

7) When should we expect to receive the required affidavit needed for verification of 
noticing the proposed annexation to customers? 
 

8) Please be prepared to discuss changes to the filing as discussed with Tara Hollis on 
August 28, 2014 with Sonica Bruce and Shannon Hudson.  The service availability 
charge calculated by Tara Hollis does not match the service availability charge used in 
Mr. Hartman’s   documentation.  (ECO) 
 

 
 




